DENMARK HISTORICAL SOCIETY

ANNUAL MEETING: June 10, 2018 at 2:00 p.m. at

CENTENNIAL HALL

MINUTES:

Present at the meeting were: Dan Eaton, JoAnne Harbourt, Mari Hook, Daryl

Kenison, Terry Rhoads, Lee Ann Shand

The meeting was brought to order by President Terry Rhoads at 2:00 p.m. Programs offered during the year were:

- May 2017: Quilt documentation day by Cyndi Black and Wendy Caton Reed of Maine Quilt Heritage. They documented quilts in the DHS collection and those brought in by members of the community.
- 2. October, 2017: Storyteller Jo Radnor presented a program on the Brownfield Fire. Attendance estimated at 75-80, and her talk was well received.
- 3. The December Open House focused on "Found Objects" from Kitty's collection found through metal detector in various Denmark sites.

Curator's Report

A cemetery committee was formed to begin documentation, beginning with the Hilton Cemetery on Hio Ridge Road on June 19th.

A journal was donated by the Maccabees. Purchase of several items from the Pratt-Sanborn estate.

The Town of Denmark voted to give \$1000 to Denmark Historical Society and Centennial Hall this year for the first time.

Treasurer's Report

The report by Dan Eaton was circulated; it was moved and seconded to approve the report as written.

Collections Policy

LeeAnn Shand previously circulated the Collections Policy which included the duties of the Curator of Collections, plus a description of how the collection might be

used and its role in the community. It was moved and seconded to approve the 28-page Collections Policy as submitted.

The meeting was adjourned at 2:25 and refreshments were enjoyed by all.

Respectfully submitted,

Mari Hook Secretary Pro Tem

: